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Judge Issues Congressional Redistricting Proposal

By THOMAS KAPLAN

March 6, 2012, 1:08 pm
ALBANY – A federal magistrate, seeking to break a legislative stalemate over how to redraw the state’s Congressional districts to reflect the 2010 census, has released her own proposed map that could be imposed by the court.

New York State must reduce the size of its Congressional delegation to 27 members from 29 as a result of the census, but legislative leaders have been unable to agree on how to remove two districts. The draft map released by the magistrate late on Monday marks the first step toward a judicial panel establishing the districts in light of the Legislature’s inaction.

The magistrate, Roanne L. Mann of Federal District Court in Brooklyn, proposed eliminating the mid-Hudson Valley district currently represented by Maurice D. Hinchey, a Democrat not seeking re-election, and splitting its territory among several surrounding districts.
Judge Mann also proposed to carve up the district in Brooklyn and Queens represented by Bob Turner, a Republican who won an upset victory in the special election last fall for the unexpired term of Anthony D. Weiner, a Democrat. Under the proposed map, Mr. Turner would face an uncertain political future; his residence, in Breezy Point, Queens, would fall in a district in which black voters make up a majority of the population, and most of that new district is now represented by a Democrat, Gregory W. Meeks.

In addition to absorbing two districts, the judge’s map makes various adjustments in district boundaries throughout the state to reflect shifts in the population.

Judge Mann’s draft proposal – which she produced with the assistance of a redistricting expert at Columbia Law School, Nathaniel Persily — caught lawmakers by surprise. On Monday afternoon, the judge held a public hearing, and she had not been expected to release her plan until next Monday.

Judge Mann said she would accept written feedback on her proposal until 9 a.m. Wednesday. She is due to present a final proposal Monday to a three-judge panel that is overseeing a lawsuit challenging the redistricting process. The judicial panel has indicated that it will then accept public feedback, and could make further modifications to the proposal before deciding to make the map law.
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